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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage
Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body
KINGDOM OF MOROCCO
1. The situation

The Committee on Intangible Cultural Heritage is convinced that the Subsidiary Body can not review all nominations submitted to it, to make recommendations for inscription or non inscription on the Representative List. At the same time, States Parties who submit such nominations are eager to have their cases reviewed in a timely manner. The Committee itself is facing an increasing number of nominations (though made by a small number of States Parties) which leads to a lengthening of the Representative List and an imbalance in the representation of cultural areas and regions. In addition, the ability to work of the Section of Intangible Cultural Heritage is limited by the human resources available to it.

2. How to improve the work of the Subsidiary Body

· Criteria: Morocco believes that a review of criteria for inscription on the Representative List of Intangible Cultural Heritage is premature. It cites as evidence that the change of the form for submission of nominations has led to confusion at the local and national levels. A revision of the criteria at this stage of the implementation of the Convention could only introduce more confusion not only among the competent authorities but especially among the partners of the safeguarding, including communities.

· Composition of the Subsidiary Body: the Committee has two options: (i) establish a limited number of nominations for review each year, (ii) review the composition of the Subsidiary Body. Morocco is of the opinion that the first possibility may be considered before it is imposed by an indefinitely growing List. Moreover, this was applied to the World Heritage Convention. This limitation would enable the Committee to keep the current functioning and composition of the Subsidiary Body as is. Failing this, two possibilities: (i) the first is that the Subsidiary Body sets up within it two or three sub-groups that would each examine a different number of nominations and submit draft recommendations, and the plenary of the Subsidiary Body would discuss and submit to the Committee or not, (ii) the second is to observe the operation and the work of the Consultative Body, newly created by the General Assembly (composed of six experts and six NGOs) and if the result is successful, the experiment could be replicated for the assessment of nominations for inscription on the Representative List.
